
Trust Pupil Council 

Minutes 

Thursday 4th May 2023 

Attendees: 

Illogan  Pennoweth Rosemellin 

Weeth  Lanner  Treloweth 

Garras  Godolphin Sithney 

Porthleven Portreath 

Mrs Collins Mrs Andrews 

Absent: Roskear, Pencoys, Trannock, Parc Eglos, Halwin 

 

Discussion: 

• Hello everyone!   

• A huge welcome to the schools that have joined us for the first time today – it is lovely to see 

everyone on the screen! Thank you very much to the adults who have helped to get everyone on 

the meeting today. 

What have we been doing 

• To make sure that everyone knew what we had been doing so far this year, we had a quick recap 

on our main project – to reduce electricity use in our schools.  We shared some of the successes of 

this so far and encouraged everyone to keep reminding people to turn off the lights in school 

when they are not being used, turn off projectors and make sure that things aren’t being left 

plugged in if you aren’t using them.  Keep up the great work everyone!  We have also been 

thinking about wildflower areas for our schools. 

Feedback from councillors: 

Energy use 

Thank you to everyone for their ideas for what we could add to stickers that we can get made to put near 

our light switches to remind everyone to turn off the lights.  Ideas included: 

• Please turn me off! 

• Turn me off and help save our planet 

• Please turn off the lights 

• TURN THE LIGHT OFF! (in capitals!) 

• Mrs Colllins said that we could try and incorporate the Energy superhero that we have on our 

stickers (Energy Expert) 

Councillors suggested we could also design some posters to have around school reminding people to save 

energy. 



It was also suggested that we need to remind everyone to pull their blinds up and turn their lights off 

whenever they can! Mrs Andrews said that we should make sure we remind people in offices to do this as 

sometimes they might forget. 

Actions: 

• Mrs Collins to get 2 different designs for stickers that we can vote on (including our Energy 

Expert superhero) and a couple of designs for posters that we could have around schools. 

Wildflower areas 

• The schools that were at the meeting last time had spoken to their school councils and were very 

keen to have wildflower areas develop in their school grounds.       

Actions 

• All schools to talk to their school councils and agree where they would like wildflower 

areas and bring their ideas to the Trust summit meeting so we can arrange for the areas to 

be developed. 

The Trust Summit Meeting 

We discussed our Trust Summit Meeting that will take place on the 6th July at Pennoweth (hopefully!).  If 

it is finished on time, our Summit Meeting will be the first meeting held within Pennoweth’s new school 

hall       

Mrs Collins gave a summary of some of the speakers that will be attending the summit meeting; Sustans, 

an Eco friendly local business, Chartwells. 

At the meeting we will agree on our pledges (one per ‘super hero’) for the 23/24 academic year.  Please 

do keep sending any ideas you have for what the pledges could be to Mrs Andrews or Mrs Collins. 

 

Finally, thank you so much to all our councillors for the amazing work you are doing making sure that 

everyone remembers to think about saving energy. 

• Next Meeting 

Our next meeting will be our Trust Summit Meeting on Thursday 6th July.  Further 

information about the meeting will be sent out nearer the time.  Remember: two 

councillors from each school should attend (at least one councillor needs to be in year 5 so 

that they are able to continue the Council’s work into next year). 

Thank you to everyone that joined us today! 


